Thames View Infants





Bastable Avenue Barking Essex, IG11 0LG 020 82704317

Paul Jordan Headteacher
Paul Jordan @ThamesviewInfants.org

Rosa.Corcoran-Jones **Deputy Headteacher**Rosa.Corcoran-Jones@ ThamesviewInfants..org

Adam Dobson Deputy Headteacher Adam.Dobson@ ThamesviewInfants..org



17th July 2025

Dear Parents/Carers;

Important Things You Should Know!

I can't believe that we are already into our penultimate week of the School year! I thought you might like some information about the last week of term and also next Academic Year.



It has been a highly successful year, with our children achieving high outcomes across the School. We are particularly proud that attainment remains strong, and in some areas, has surpassed pre-pandemic levels! For example, Key Stage 1 results have exceeded those from before the Pandemic—a remarkable achievement that reflects the hard work of both our children and staff. For full details, look at the School Performance page of our website

Thank you for attending your Parents' Meetings last week and for offering your child's Teacher feedback on our School. At Thames View Infants, I always say that we "do our best to help every child and their family achieve their best". We work hard to give your child and your family the best learning experience possible. I will be reading all of your feedback forms and comments personally.

Careers Days

Our Year 2 Careers days are next week on 16th and 17th July. If you volunteered to come in and help on either or both of these days, please keep an eye on ParentMail because we'll be getting in touch with you soon in order to let you know the day/s and time/s we'd like you to come in and help on

Summer Fayre... Friday 18th July at Thames View Juniors...

The Summer Fayre is being held at Thames View Juniors next Friday. Please remember that School closes at 1:30pm sharp for all Thames View Infants children on that day so that you can enjoy the Fayre with your family.

















We're a PAPERLESS School – so you must download & register your ParentMail App to receive e-newsletters, to book after-school clubs & Parents' meetings or to confirm consent for educational visits.

There will be lots of exciting fun fair games for the children to play at the Fayre - Please remember to bring some change with you so that your child can join in!

Thames View Juniors are offering parents and carers the opportunity to book a stall if they would like to sell products or services during the event. This could include anything from crafts and baked goods to small business promotions.

- The stall fee for TVI and TVJ parents is £25. However, if you are a registered business separate charges may apply, please email for further information around this.
- You will keep 100% of any profits made
- Please note: Weatherproofing will not be provided, so TVJ advise stall-holders to bring a suitable cover if needed (e.g., gazebo, umbrellas, etc.)

If you would like to book a stall, please email Miss Lines at TVJ directly to reserve your space—places are limited and will be allocated on a first-come, first-served basis.

We look forward to seeing you there and celebrating together as a school community!

End of Term Events and the Weather!!!

At the end of term, we usually look forward to welcoming families to events such as Sports Day, our Dancea-thon, and the 100% Attendance Assembly. However, with recent high temperatures and now unsettled weather forecast, it's been tricky to plan for! We will keep an eye on the weather and confirm our plans to you by Wednesday. Sorry for the inconvenience, please keep checking ParentMail (not the School calendar) for any updates.

Next Year's Classes

We will confirm your child's new class details during the final week of term. Behind the scenes, we are already supporting children with this transition and our teachers will soon begin meeting with their new classes. As part of our commitment to both academic progress and social development, reorganising the classes provides children with the opportunity to build new friendships. It also allows us to tailor learning, support, and target resources effectively to meet each child's individual needs.

This list tells you where people are and what they'll be doing next year. Remember, children in KS1 are in new classes...

Educational Leadership roles at TVI		Rosa Corcoran Jones (Deputy Headteacher) Head of KS1. Adam Dobson (Assistant Headteacher) Inclusion Lead & Head of EYFS.
		Emma Murphy Inclusion Officer & Designated Safeguard Lead.
		Suzy Waters SENDCO & Deputy DSL. Donna Bonifacio SEND Secretary
		Serena Lee Attendance Lead & Deputy DSL
		Rofiya Begum Head of Reception.
		Lakshmi Harikrishnan Head of Year 1.
		James Woodhill Head of Year 2.
Key Stage One	Yr 2	Farha Jahan will teach <i>New</i> Owls during Year 2.
		Rosa Corcoran-Jones will teach New Foxes during Year 2.
		Aziza Farih will teach New Squirrels during Year 2.
		James Mcavoy will teach <i>New</i> Snakes during Year 2.
	Yr 1	Rebecca Olley will teach <i>New</i> Tigers during Year 1
		Lakshmi Harikrishnan will teach <i>New</i> Gorillas during Year 1
		Fiza Amin will teach <i>New</i> Zebras during Year 1.
		Chloe Yarwood will teach <i>New</i> Giraffes during Year 1.
Bumble Bees		Suzy Waters, supported by Lauren Skeels, will lead the Bumblebees Team this year.
Early Years Foundation Stage	Yr R	Fiona Thomas Yusuf will teach Pandas during Reception.
		Rupsana Begum will teach Koalas during Reception until Christmas. (Rofiya Begum will return from January).
		Titi Aderoba will teach Lions during Reception.
		Sheila Raja will teach Hippos during Reception.
	Yr N	Adam Dobson, supported by Sam Radder, will lead the Nursery Team this year.

Changes to Staffing...

You'll be sorry to hear that Amy Windsor and Demi Coates be moving on to new pastures at the end of this term. We wish Amy and Demi all the very best for the future and thank them for all of her hard work and dedication over many years of service.

Having a Great Holiday and being Ready for September...

The last day of school for Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 children will be on Wednesday 23rd July. School will close at 1:30pm on this day. In the morning the children will be having their class parties and this will be a non-uniform day.

Nursery will finish on 17th July and we'll write to you separately with details about Nursery Parties and the Nursery Sports Day.



The first day back for KS1 children will be on Tuesday 2nd September.

I hope you manage to get away during the Summer, but I wanted to remind you that we do not authorise any holidays during School time, and new rules for fines and penalties apply.

Please click on this link here for a copy of next year's calendar.

PE Kits, Reading Books and Holiday Homework...

Please leave your child's reading book in School this Summer, but please take home their PE kit on the last day of term. It is a good idea for you to start checking our lost property now for mislaid clothing as well. The homework section on our school website has over 150 downloadable resources for your child to complete at home with your child during the Summer, if you wish. If time permits, try and make some good-quality memories with your child; children have work incredibly hard this year and it's the #makingmemories that they'll remember in later life and which helps them to grow into rounded and well-adjusted adults in later life.

Getting Ready for Next Year!

Please note that, if your child is due to start Reception or Thames View Juniors in September, there are some helpful videos for you to watch together on our YouTube page to help them "Get Ready" for this next important stage in their learning journey.

Click: www.YouTube.com/user/TVInfants

I started my job as Headteacher here at TVI in September 2007 and, having now received the highest possible grades in 3 separate Ofsted Inspection over the last eighteen years, we should all be proud of our "Outstanding" Academy.

Our children and my staff have worked exceptionally hard this academic year and we should all be proud of everyone's achievements. Whatever your plans for your family over the Summer, we all hope that you have a good break together and wish you a peaceful and relaxing holiday.

Once again, on behalf of all of our staff, we thank you for all the support, encouragement and commitment you have shown our school. We promise to "keep up the good work" and make sure that next year is even better for our community, families and pupils.

Very best wishes,

Paul Jordan Headteacher